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To: The Joint Legislative Administrative Procedure Oversight Committee 
The Joint Legislative Commission on Governmental Operations  
The Office of State Budget and Management: 

From: The North Carolina Board of Architecture 
Re:  Report as Required by HB1150 Section 3.20 (b)&(c) 
 
As required by HB1150 Section 3.20 (c) the North Carolina Board of Architecture found it unnecessary to: 

(1) Delay the collection, or modify the method of collection, of any fees, fines, or late payments assessed by 
the agency under its statutes, including the accrual of interest associated with any fees, fines, or late 
payments. (2) Delay the renewal dates of permits, licenses, and other similar certifications, registrations, 
and authorizations issued by the agency pursuant to its statutes. (3) Delay or modify any educational or 
examination requirements implemented by the agency pursuant to its statutes. 

The Board arrived at this conclusion for several reasons, among them, construction was deemed an essential 
industry and architects are critical to the health, safety, and welfare of the public. The professional associations 
agreed with the Board decision. The Board has not experienced any significant reduction in applications or 
renewals.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.  
Sincerely,  
Cathe Evans 
 
Sincerely,  
FOR THE BOARD OF ARCHITECTURE 

 
 
Cathe M. Evans 
Executive Director 
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